Zone X Association Meeting

Minutes
September 26, 2009

Attendance
Present: Andrew Flynn (President/Walkley), Benoit Croteau (Vanier), Helene Croteau (Vanier), Thomas Arnold (Smiths Falls), Ann Debeau (Renfrew), Shirley Proulx (Renfrew), Cathy Kitchen (Merivale), Winnie Spires (Merivale), Barry MacAdam (Orleans), Steve Patterson (Zone Rep/Walkley), Michelle Balcombe (Vice-President/Walkley), Terry Pratt (West Park), Marlene Pratt (West Park), Lise Morin (Treasurer/Walkley), Karen Quesnel (Secretary/Walkley)
Absent: Representatives from Carleton Place, Petewawa and Arnprior
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Call to Order (Andrew) 
Meeting started at 2:12 PM
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Agenda 
Accepted with no additions
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President’s Address
New Website – http://www.ottawaybc.com
Strike 13 – Open to Juniors and Seniors, Sunday November 29th. Registration at 9:30 and 10:00 start. $15 each. Last year there were 89 registrations.  Send names to Andrew no later than 1 week prior to the tournament date.
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Review of Minutes

Andrew re-capped the minutes from January and the minutes were accepted without changes (motion by Marlene, 2nd by Michelle)
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Treasurer’s Report (Lise)

The budget was made under the assumption that we will have a similar number of registrations as last year which is around 550.

Under the expenses column we have a couple of scenarios regarding the prizes for the raffle.  See New Business for information.
The new Zone shirts we will be using are less than half what we used to pay for the old ones. We should be able to save some money along with the decision to not put the names on the shirts anymore as discussed last season.
Motion to accept treasurer’s report (1st Winnie, 2nd Shirley)
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Zone Rep’s Report (Steve)

Tournaments
The lineage for tournaments is still $3/game except for the Senior Mixed which is $25/person November 1st at Vanier. The provincials will be held at Trenton Club Med November 14th (travel) and 15th. The format has been changed to 5 games scratch and then play the field for the finals. Send the money and names to Steve (stevepatterson@rogers.com) 
Family Twosome – Cancelled
Tournament Names Changed – The Combo has been renamed to Ontario Triples and the High Low Doubles has been renamed to Doubles Team
Youth Challenge – November 22nd at Orleans. $30/bowler, average as of November 7th, 2009.  Send entries to Doris (thumper_450@sympatico.ca).
Ontario Triples (formerly Combo) – Saturday December 5th at Orleans 2:00 Registration and 2:30 start. Send names to Steve.
4 Steps Singles – December 16th. Each centre can send as many as 4 kids per division. Send the names to Steve.  Note: Gratton is doing both Junior team events.
Coaching Course – 16 people attended, there will be more scheduled.  The coaches accompanying the singles have to have their Community 1 for the teams it is a recommendation. March 28th is the next available date for the next course.
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Old Business (Andrew)
Advertising in Community newspapers – there was a discussion about how much each centre paid for an advertisement in various free newspapers.  We discovered that in most cases it didn’t result in any new bowlers signing up and it is quite costly.
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New Business (Andrew)

Raffle Tickets – It was proposed that we decrease the prize amounts to $400, $200, $100 and $50 for the seller of the winning ticket.  We put it to motion and it was defeated.  We will discuss it again next year.
History of Ticket Sales – Michelle asked for a history of the sales of the ticket sales.  Lise provided the stats from the previous 4 years.  They are usually provided each year but they will be available if requested in the future.
Registrations – Following is a rough number of registrations that we have so far:

Opeongo – 60

Walkley – 100

Vanier – 20

Merivale – 100

West Park – 30

Gratton – 60

Orleans – 80

Arnprior – 10

Petawawa – 65

Carleton – 14

The budget should be close based on these numbers.

New non-cash sponsors – Andrew was wondering if the members could try to get sponsors for non-cash prizes for tournaments. For example – The Works has donated a dinner for the Strike 13 tournament.

Replacement of Family Twosome – Since the All Ontario Family Twosome has been cancelled it was mentioned that maybe we could have a fun tournament for the Zone.  Most people thought there were enough tournaments already.
There was a Strike 13 tournament at Merivale as a fund-raiser for the Ottawa Valley 05PBA, to cover costs for the Youth Challenge.  There are also raffle draws for two gift baskets as well.

This is the last year of the contract with World’s Finest Chocolates.  Another company is being looked at.
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Next Meeting

January 23rd 2:00 PM at Walkley
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Meeting Adjourned

Motion to end meeting (1st Barrie, 2nd Steve) 3:22 PM
